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February 5, 2024 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
Monroe County plans to replace the existing bridge carrying Taylor Road over 
Irondequoit Creek in 2025.  Although Taylor Road is a town road, this bridge is owned 
and maintained by Monroe County.   
 
Enclosed with this letter are a pamphlet describing the project and a comment form. 
Additional information regarding the project, including a brief 10 minute presentation, 
can be viewed on the Monroe County DOT website, Project Updates page:  
https://www.monroecounty.gov/dot-construction. 
 
The existing bridge was originally constructed in 1950.  It has wood piling foundations 
and an asphalt-covered wooden deck.  The bridge has been inspected regularly and is in 
poor condition.  It has been deemed by the Department to be near the end of its useful 
life. The proposed replacement structure will be a concrete arch structure.  
 
Construction is scheduled to begin in the spring of 2025.  During that time, Taylor 
Road will be closed to vehicular and pedestrian traffic at the bridge site.  There will be a 
posted detour around the closure utilizing West Bloomfield Road, Bulls Sawmill Road 
and Chamberlain Road.  The detour route is shown on the project pamphlet.  The 
project is estimate to take approximately 4 months to complete. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the project, please contact me at 585-753-7742, 
kcox@monroecounty.gov, or by mailing back the enclosed comment form no later than 
February 23, 2024. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Karen F Cox, P.E. 
Transportation Project Manager 
 
KFC/kfc 
 
ENCLOSURES (2) 
 
cc: Thomase Frys, Director of Transportation, Monroe County DOT 
 Meaghan McDermott, Communications & Special Events, Monroe County 

Hon. Richard B. Milne, Monroe County Legislator, 5th District 
 Hon. John D. Moffitt, Supervisor, Town of Mendon 
 Andy Caschetta, Supt. Of Highways, Town of Mendon 

Cindy Peterson, Director of Transportation, Honeoye Falls-Lima CSD 
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